PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
May 31, 2001
Council Chamber
CONVENE:

1:30 p.m.

PRESENT:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Chair
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Patrick S. Kawano, Member
Councilmember Michael J. Molina, Member (Out 2:33 p.m.)
Councilmember Charmaine M. Tavares, Member
Councilmember G. Riki Hokama, Non-member

STAFF:

Jan Inouye-Ogata, Legislative Analyst
Camille Sakamoto, Committee Secretary

ADMIN.:

Floyd S. Miyazono, Director, Department of Parks and Recreation
Edward S. Kushi, Jr., Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the
Corporation Counsel

OTHERS:

Mark Walker, Vice-President, Smith Development
Mercer "Chubby" Vicens

PRESS:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(gavel). . Thank you, everyone. The Parks and Rec.
Committee will come to order. We have Council Members in
attendance. . .Council Member Robert Carroll, who's Vice-Chair; Council Chair
Patrick Kawano; Council member Michael Molina;
Councilmember Charmaine Tavares. And present, but not a member of the
Committee, Councilmember Riki Hokama. We also have present. . .from
staff. . .Floyd Miyazono. . .from Department, Ed Kushi, Department of Corp.
Counsel; and Staff, Camille Sakamoto and. . .Committee Analyst
Jan Inouye-Ogata present. As a matter of policy, I'll just briefly state that public
testimony is gonna be accepted prior to the discussion of each agenda item.
And I believe that we have one testifier. . .signed up to testify today. And our
policy is that you can speak. . .for up to ten minutes in this particular Committee.
So if there are no other. . .you know, people present to sign up, we would begin
testimony. But I would just like to announce, first of all, that we have two items
on our agenda today. The first item relates to a proposed resolution entitled
"AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION FROM BILL AND
ANN FUTRELL TO THE DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION, HANA
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COMMUNITY CENTER, COUNTY OF MAUI, PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 3.56,
MAUI COUNTY CODE". And it's to authorize the acceptance of a stainless steel
upright refrigerator for liana Community Center. And then we have our other
item, which is to amend the Section 18.16.320 of Maui County Code, relating to
parks and playgrounds. So if there are no objections, we'll begin public
testimony.
. . . And just state your name for the record.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Walker approached the podium.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
ITEM NO. 1:

RELATING TO PARK DEDICATIONS, SECTION 18.16.320 OF THE
MAUI COUNTY CODE (C.C. No. 97-328)

MR. WALKER: Hi, aloha and. . .good afternoon. My name is Mark Walker. I'm
Vice President with Smith Development. And I appreciate the opportunity to
come before you today to. . .discuss the proposed amendments to. . .ordinance,
18.16.320. . .the parks assessment fee. Urn. . .I've provided for the Members,
kind of a crude . .(laughter). . site plan--I don't know if you all have that--of a
project we're proposing. . .for Paia. And as you can see in a review of that site
plan, we're proposing a park within that project. My concern. . .and, and this, this
project is a, is an urban in-fill smart-growth project. It's on, it's on about three
acres or, you know, proposed to be on a. . .a site that's about three acres in size.
We think it's. . .it's. . .the ability to walk to town from this project as opposed to
drive is, is a plus. I would think it's a plus for the community of Paia. And we
think they think it's a plus as well. Urn .. .
. . . my concern is that if the Parks Director decides that he wants money instead
of the park that we've proposed--which is his kuleana, I think--uh. . .1 need to
understand more fully the proposed changes to Section 3, number 1. . .in the
proposed. . .amendment to the ordinance. I think it's going from 45 percent to
100 percent. . .in.. .of the, I believe the language is the assessed value of the
subdivided property. Right now, we're operating with a fee when we do
our. . .we, we look at a project. . .we have a fee of about $2,040 per unit over
three units that we use. My, my, my question is what. . .under this proposal,
what is that new fee structure then, what is that equate to in dollars per unit? In
this type of project, the margins aren't very big. If. . .that parks assessment fee
increases dramatically, then that could very well skew the economics and make
the project not viable. If that were the case, I, I would think in this instance
certainly that would be sad for the community of Paia. Urn.. .and so that's really
my, it's. . .it's a question. I really want clarification on, on how that section works
and if you can come out, if. . .if someone could give me a number at the end of
the day, what that per unit, that would be. . .greatly appreciated. Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any questions of the testifier?
. . . Seeing none, we hope that we can answer your question . . .(laughter). . . by
the end of this and it. . .will make it-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I have a question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --make it a little bit more clear. Oh. . .Charmaine Tavares does
have a question.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, on your schematic here-MR. WALKER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --you're showing the park in, in that middle section.
MR. WALKER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do you, do you know the. . .the square footage of-MR. WALKER: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --that area?
MR. WALKER: --I think it meets, it, it. . .you know, under this project, we'd have to
give. . .500-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, it meets-MR. WALKER: --square-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --your park assessment-MR. WALKER: Yeah, it-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --requirement?
MR. WALKER: --it's, I, it's close. I mean-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WALKER: --there may be. . .you know, we might be a little short and have to pay
some money. I'm not sure exactly what the--
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. WALKER: --I think in this configuration, we're right at about 10,500 square feet,
which is what we would be required-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. WALKER: --to provide under this particular-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. WALKER: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Okay, since that is not the first item on our agenda, what .. .
. . . my intention would be to. . .move on with the first item, which would be
authorizing the acceptance of a donation from Bill and Ann Futrell to the
Department of Parks and Recreation, Hana Community Center, County of Maui,
pursuant to Chapter 3.56, Maui County Code.
ITEM NO. 12: PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING DONATION FROM BILL
AND ANN FUTRELL (STAINLESS STEEL UPRIGHT REFRIGERATOR FOR
BUILDING "A" KITCHEN AT THE HANA COMMUNITY CENTER)
(C.C. No. 01-154)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And the proposed resolution is to authorize the acceptance of a
stainless steel upright refrigerator for the Hana Community Center, Building "A"
kitchen. And since we have no testifiers on this item, it's the Chair's intent to
move to accept.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. It's been moved by Vice-Chair Carroll and seconded
by Charmaine Tavares. Is there any discussion on this item? Yes?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Just to say that we really appreciate this item and the
community. . .really needs this and appreciates the donation. Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Councilmember Carroll. Is there any further
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Seeing none. . .all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Nay?
. . . No "nays". . .so the motion carries. Thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers
Kawano,
Molina,
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: We'll now move on to. . .what was continued over from last time.
ITEM NO. 1:

RELATING TO PARK DEDICATIONS, SECTION 18.16.320 OF THE
MAUI COUNTY CODE (C.C. No. 97-328)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And I really appreciate, Riki. . .your presence here today because I
think it will help us also to perhaps understand some portions of this. The Chair
invited the Director of Parks and Recreation to just provide an overview on this
matter. So at this point. . .1 think it would be helpful to review or at least have
Floyd review for us. . .but also after. . .him, Corporation Counsel, some of the
things that have been received in the interim for your review. So if you have no
objection, Mr. Miyazono, could you proceed?
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . Thank you very much, Madam Chairman. We did meet several
weeks ago concerning the amendment of certain park. . .assessment
requirements. I think it was then suggested by Councilwoman Tavares to, aside
from looking on at the assessed value. . .of the park assessment--whether it be

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 31, 2001

fee.. .square footage in land or improvements or combination of--it was
determined at that time that we would also consider other proposed amendment
as submitted earlier. And I see that there is, an amendment was earlier
recommended by Councilmember Hokama. There's also one that has been
recommended from Councilmember Tavares. There have been
several. . .several of those. And there was one with our outgoing Council
Member, John Wayne Enriques. Urn. . .and I think maybe Ed Kushi could, you
know, detail .. .
. . . more in details from the standpoint of the comparison between the different
jurisdiction considering. . .City and County of Hawaii, Kauai, and Honolulu. Upon
request by the Council. . .you should have before you a matrix that compares the
land formula, as well as in lieu payment calculations. And I think that would give
you a broader opportunity to compare what we have currently, as compared with
the rest of the other jurisdictions. So there was. . .some lively conversations
made. And I think they were very. . .quite a lot of merits--based on the prior
discussion. So I'm, hopefully after this Committee meeting, could come to a
consensus agreement or. . .where it can be. . .turned over to the full Council for
consideration. So with that in mind, rather than speak about the specifics at this
point in time. . .and we'll probably go through the proposed amendment
item-by-item in more detail.. .1 would rather kind of hold that off until such time
we have a opportunity to discuss it more. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: You're right. Thank you, Mr. Miyazono. Does anyone have any
immediate questions for Mr. Miyazono?
. . . All right, seeing none, I would like. . .at this point, have Corporation Counsel
go through the two items. And I really appreciate the matrix and the provision of
that. I found it extremely helpful . .(laughter). . when looking through this. I
think we've set a trend here to using matrices because it really lays out things in
a format that's easily understood. And I'd appreciate if you could just go through
that, Mr. Kushi, for us.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair. The matrix is. . .the matrix or the chart is found on my
correspondence to your, to you, dated May 30 th , which I believe is, are. . .are in
your binder. . .it's in your binder. And it's. . .it's called "Park Assessment
Requirements, Comparison Chart by County". I have four columns, five columns.
The first one, the county; second column, land dedication or payment in lieu; next
one, who decides. . .uh. . .the fourth and fifth one is the land formula,
improvements required; and the last one, in lieu payment calculations. . .appeals
process. So I started off with Maui, and then Hawaii, and then Kauai, and then
the City and County of Honolulu. In term of land dedication or payment in lieu
provisions, all of 'em. .all counties provide for that. So either land dedication or
in lieu payment. In terms of who decides. . .based on your last amendment to
this ordinance, we're all in. . .concert in terms of the county decides.
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. . . Land formula and improvements requirement. . .as you know right now our,
the, Maui's ordinance is at 500 square feet. . .per unit or lot in excess of three.
. . . The other counties have the, various different formulas. They range from . . .
. . . multi-family to single-family units. They go from various residential to
apartment to mix use, use district units. . .areas. And they also give various
exemptions--like for instance, Kauai County. . .first six units or lots. . .you just pay
a fee, thereafter, then. . .then it goes on a square foot basis.
. . . Uh. . .in terms of improvements . . .
. . . right now. . .oh, wait, before I get to that--in terms of where the land is to be
located . . .
. . . right now our ord, the Maui's ordinance says: in the community plan
region. . .region as where the subdivision is. Your proposed language
says. . .same region or adjacent region, except for Molokai and Lanai.
Uh. . .Kauai, I believe it's. . .determined by the Parks Director .. .
. . . subject to, I guess, Council's acceptance. Kauai, there's no. . .specified
location. Honolulu is, there's no specified. . .specified location. I must admit,
City and County of Honolulu may have different rules and regulations which are, I
didn't get a chance to, to review. But they may. . .have different regulations
pursuant to their, to their rules. Um. . in terms of improvements requirement,
required, currently we have no stated improvements prior to acceptance of land.
Big Island .. .
. . . by Code, says the Parks Director decides what improvements. . .minimum of
which including grading, grass planting, drainage, and comfort stations. . .would
be required before the land is even considered to be accepted.
. . Kauai, no improvements required.
Honolulu, no improvements
required. . .again, subject to their rules and regulations.
. . . Okay, the in lieu payment calculations--I believe the, that was the. . .point of
order at the last meeting. Right now, we're at. . .the number of units times 500
square feet, less three, of course, first three you get free. . .or not assessed.
Then we multiply that by a market, a, a value which is determined from an
average of three separate real property tax assessed values: improved
residential, apartment, and unimproved residential.
. . . Your proposal in your, in the, in your ordinance. . .you're considering now is
that. . .you don't go through all this averaging. You're just saying 100 percent
7
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of. . seal property tax assessed value of the subdivided land. . .which means
after the land has been improved. . .not prior to. This is what. . .1 understand
your, your proposal is. As you know, Hawaii and Kauai as well as Oahu, they're
all determined on, at fair market value. Uh. . .the Big Island is, the fair market
value is determined by, at the time of filing of the subdivision plat or
building. . .final subdivision plat. It also includes improvements and utilities which
have, which would have otherwise been installed. . .if the land were, were to be
dedicated. Also has an appraisal. . .the.. .if there's no agreement, then there's a
process for three appraisals, majority vote.
. . . Kauai, basically is the same--which goes a little further. . .it's the fair market
value of the raw land prior to subdivision, plus 50 percent of the difference
between the raw land and the improved land. The improved land being including
utilities and site improvements. Again, there's a. . .appraisal process if you
cannot agree. City and County, basically is fair market value of. . .the land prior
to subdivision or raw land. Again, they have a three, three appraisal process. In
all jurisdictions they have a. . .the applicant would have a chance to appeal to
various boards and appeals or. . .in our case, the Board of Variance and
Appeals.
. . . I think I've also provided .. .
. . . for the Committee's review specific language from the other jurisdictions in
terms of their Code language. And it's, it's labeled: determination of fair market
value, code language from other jurisdictions. And, and this is just taken
verbatim for your reference.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Thank you very much, Mr. Kushi. Are there any questions?
. . . Seeing none. . .one of the questions that I believe we had inquired about last
time and also was brought up by the testifier today--he's trying to come up with
the determination of what exists now and what would exist on this
particular. . .property that he's looking at developing. So the way that it's set right
now, it would. . .1 believe be based on the average. Is that correct, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: . . . Uh. . .that's the way I read the formula. The value will not be set on
the value of his land to be subdivided but at a artificial third, I mean artificial value
derived from an, from separate values Countywide.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so I think what his question, basically would be is he's
coming up, let's say, with a valuation on that particular. . .1 don't know, let's say
10,500 square feet of land that he has.
. . . Under the current formula, he's trying to figure out. . .what he would have to
pay at this point under the current plan and what we, what he would have to pay
8
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underneath the proposed. . .change that we are moving on or moving forward on.
So I think last time, what was the formula we, it would be. . .just a straight
percentage increase, then it would. . .be all, just a little over double. Is that what
we had arrived at last time?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Yeah.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, (-CHAIR JOHNSON: In terms of cash.
MR. KUSHI: --I believe so.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So. . .that, that basically would be addressing his concern.
Uh. . .once again, I think it depends--just looking at the configuration of his
particular project. . .and perhaps you could address this, Floyd, by looking at this
type of proposal that he's made, it would be up to you then, Floyd, to determine
whether it was advisable to take the money or to take this proposal as he's
presented it with the park included in the subdivision. And. . just by looking at it,
I would, I would think that in this particular case, it might be better to accept the
land. But of course that's your call . .(laughter). . And I just think for his
purposes. . .would you be inclined to take the cash or would you be inclined to
take the proposal that he's presented with the inclusion of a park in his property?
MR. MIYAZONO: What has been common practice for the majority of the developers is
that they have. . .most of the developers have sat down with the Parks
Department to make a prior determination, prior to the actual. . .assessment
being determined. Normally, and again I. . .1 don't really know, basically, the size
of it, but if it is--there are different consideration that we look into. First of all, if, if
the. . .land dedication is small--maybe like 5,000, 10,000 or 15,000, we may look
at possibility of taking the fee instead. Um. . .secondly, we look at whether
there's a need for a neighborhood park, you know, based on the size of the
residential area. Is there a need for a neighborhood park? Is there an adjoining
park that is close by that the. . .residents could, could utilize? So there are
several options that, that and things that are, that we do look. . .we look into prior
to make a determination. So there's no real clean formula, basically, whether
we're gonna accept there or not. But I think there are several things that needs
to be considered. . .prior to making a. . .hopefully a proper decision in the
development of park sites.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And then his appeals process, should he disagree with that, would
be of course to come to the Council.
MR. MIYAZONO: Um. .based on the matrix that Mr. Kushi put together, appeals
process will be through the Board of Variance and Appeals.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So it would be through Variances and Appeals, and not with
through the Council. All right. As long as there's an appeals
process--that. . .would be my major concern. So. . .essentially, you would be
looking at this in a meeting with the developer. . .also taking into consideration
what other park space existed in that particular area. So if this were immediately
next to a regional park. . .it, you might be inclined to look for improvements in the
regional park, then.
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes. You know, that would be a possibility.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So. . .1, I, and I think you know, once again with all due respect to
.(laughter). the gentleman. . .it would be more appropriate. . .not know ex,
exactly where this location is, to visit and come to some kind of an agreement or
a combination of cash and land with the Director of Parks and also. . .looking at
the area in which this was to be sited. So we wouldn't be able to give him a
specific answer. But-MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, you know-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. MIYAZONO: --that would be preferred.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. One other thing that we did receive, too, was the
opinion which we had asked for. . .it's a written opinion and it came from .. .
. . . Ed Kushi.
And.. .do you wanna just briefly comment on that,
Mr. Kushi. just for. . .at least if you just cut right to the chase . .(laughter).
the very last. . .portion where it's. . .the deliberations that we're having. . .what
your opinion really is as far as where we're going with this?
MR. KUSHI: Right, Madam Chair. And first of all. . .let me apologize for the lateness in
this. But. . .uh. . .anyway you had asked for an opinion as far as. . .can you
legally and properly increase this percentage or assessment. And. . .so we,
we. . .we researched the matter. And. . .and, and first of all, I believe
Councilman Nishiki also had, has some. . .has some questions about a previous
opinion. We start off on the basis of an opinion which was issued in
1996. . .96-01, dated February 5th, '96 from Deputy Corporation Counsel
Nelson Befitel to Alan Arakawa, Councilman Arakawa. And he, he went through
the history of this park ordinance and. . .and some of the legislative rationale.
But in essence, cutting through the chase, as you say, we re, looked at the State
ordinance, we looked at the Maui County ordinance; we looked at, we looked at
the. . .other jurisdiction ordinances--which we have provided a chart for you. And
then we came out with the conclusion that the State law requires that you have
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a. . .park dedication assessment re, ordinance. But it permits. . .permits you, in
lieu of dedication, to charge a "in lieu fee". What that fee is. . .how much it is .. .
. . . and basically why it is is left to your discretion. Okay, the, the amounts .. .
. . . the State law doesn't require full market value. It doesn't require a discount.
It's left up to. . .it mandates--first of all, let me say it mandates land
dedication. . .for the users of a subdivision.
. . . If they don't wanna give you land, then you gotta get some money to buy that
land which the subdivider would have otherwise dedicated. So the money that
you receive should be deemed adequate for the County to go and purchase park
land.
. . . Now what that amount is is left to your discretion. Your current ordinance
amount, which was set back in .. .
. . . '94-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Seventies.
MR. KUSHI: --whenever, whenever. . .apparently the Council at that time. . .seemed,
seemed that. . .the formula was adequate. For it, so it's you, for you to decide
what is adequate.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I thank you for that. And I think that in the real world, we're dealing
with costs which, of course, have not gone down. And depending on the area,
it's really important that we look at not necessarily getting every dollar, you know,
from every single development but looking at what's realistic; not penalizing a
developer, but also not penalizing the community by having to go out and
purchase land at increasing values. Are there any questions of either
Corporation Counsel or Mr. Miyazono at this time? Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, not, not actually a question. I just wanted to
thank Mr. Kushi for presenting both the matrix and this treatise of the. . .the
opinion. Of course, no where do I see the word "yes" as the answer, but
. . .(laughter). . .
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I, I guess it's implied . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(laughter). . .
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Implied ...(laughter).. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . . But thank you very much for the, the
treatment of this. And, and just one, one thing in his, when he was going over
the matrix, I think the Committee. . .was looking at, at the time of subdivision. So
that would be prior to improvements. . .on the land as. . .you know, when, when
the values were gonna be assessed.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, you're correct on that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So I think he might have said-CHAIR JOHNSON: At the time.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
. . . I, I find it very curious that. . .three of the counties have, you know, almost an
identical. . .verbiage regarding the fair market value. And I didn't look at the
other ones in detail, I was kind of wondering who, who was first because it looks
like the other people copied them. And then you have this renegade
county. . .Maui County that just does it's own thing. And . . .(laughter). . . if we
hadn't changed that last thing we just changed, it would be in, under "who
decides", you know, Maui County would be the only one. . .with a different
answer. So I, I'm glad we're kind of in line. That makes more sense. I just. . .if
they're questions, I'll just pass and save discussion for, for later.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I don't really see-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm sorry.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --any other questions. And I have no questions at this time.
What. . .the Chair's intent would be, would be to try. . .to pass out the brunt of
this legislation today, pass it on to the full Council. If there are any sticking points
or anything that within the ordinance which we discussed last time that seem to
be problematic or to which we cannot get answers today, it would be my intent to
hold those items back in Committee, but let the remainder of the legislation move
forward. That's my intent. I would also like to go through, since
Councilmember Hokama is here today. . .go through each one of these items in
sequence. We have a little bit of a time constraint, and I would like to include
Mr. Molina . ..(laughter). . . in the decision-making for this, for this item. So
2:30 is the time that he's gonna have to depart, so. . .if there's any way that we
can move along. . .and get, you know, get things done, I, I would really
appreciate that. Councilmember Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, mat, Madam Chair, if you don't mind. . .1 think
that. . .because Mr. Hokama is here. . .if we dealt with this proposed revision first
because it seems like a, a small revision, and then save the other discussion for,
for later then, then he could.. .he could leave if he wished.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Is, are there any objections?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, seeing none. . .1 think that that would be prudent.
Mr. Hokama, would you care to enlighten us . . .(laughter). . . on your particular
recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Madam Chair. And I appreciate the
invitation to participate in your Committee this afternoon. Members, I think if you
would take a look at. . .the draft that was prepared. . .that shows Mr. Enriques,
myself, and Ms. Tavares'. . .suggestions in the various color schemes. . .and I
think that that's. . .it says "Draft 5/24/01". Mine is basically a-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: What page?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --proposal of . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . It's Page 3.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: . . . it would be Page 3-CHAIR JOHNSON: Three.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --under "E". My proposal that I'm asking this
Committee to consider, Madam Chair, is to allow. . .a privately owned and
maintained park by a developer to receive a. . .100 percent credit instead of the
current 50 percent. And some of my thoughts on this was that. . .there are times
when there are situations where the private developer should maintain the
responsibility of ownership. For an example of Lanai, when we did a very
massive development on Manele, under Manele Project, PD. . .Project
District. ..part of the development is the. . .overall development was a beach
park development which connects Hulopoe and Manele Bays. Part of that
development from the Company was to have a multiple-phase. . .active and
passive use park. The Company had also wanted to maintain certain standards
of quality and amenities. And as part of the conditions of zoning. . .they had
agreed that they should continue to own and maintain the property although
dedicated in perpetuity and recorded with the Bureau of Conveyances and the
Land Court that it is for public use. And on Oahu, if you go to Moanalua Valley,
you'll also see a very large park. . .on the bottom of, below Tripler Hospital that is
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also for public use. There's basketball courts, a beautiful open space park with
trees that I believe the Damien Estate continues to pay for and
maintain. . .because of also their concern of quality. . .of park. . .maintenance
and, and. . .facilities. So I would think that the County would like to consider
allowing private developers to maintain the ownership and maintenance of, of
parks. . .and to give them the full credit, not penalize the, those private
developers. And I'm looking more particularly for the subdivision park. . .the
small park that is gonna take care of 12 units. You know, I'm not talking about
district parks or, or the massive regional parks of 100-plus acres kind
of. . .facility. I'm looking at something like, I know one-acre park which is
basically passive, maybe a few picnic tables, a barbecue pit, but it's to service
and be an amenity for the developer to make a sale of his development--that I'm
providing you this if you buy into my project.
And it is a part of a
marketing. . .addition to his program.
Also, I don't think. . .you know, as
Mr. Miyazono mentioned, we are over a hundred acres short in parks just for the
South Maui area.
. . . Well. . .1 have my druthers about us being able to have the employees and
the funds to pay to maintain all the parks, including very small mini parks. And I
would rather have that be part of the private developer's responsibility in the
future. And that is why I'm offering this suggestion to not penalize them and give
them full credit. . .and at the same time satisfying the needs to have parks in
various portions of the County.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Are there any questions of Mr. Hokama? Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I think Mr. Hokama brings up a really good
point. The, the original intent, I think, of, of having a park assessment in the first
place was to provide parks for our particular neighborhood or subdivision. It
wasn't to provide beach parks or to provide, you know, heavy competition
stadium venues and that sort of thing. It was to take care of the neighborhoods.
Urn, you know, I can see ...(laughter)... I can envision that if we, if we do
pass. . .the 100 percent on fair market value. . .as a for instance, it will become
so attractive now for developers to dedicate land. . .than cash. But I think we,
we're gonna have to look at some things to, to provide incentives for people to
take the maintenance--as Mr. Hokama's saying--to accept the responsibility for
the development and maintenance of the parks. And maybe we shouldn't stop at
100 percent. Maybe we should be looking at something more than 100 percent
to encourage folks to do this, to take this on. The, on the other side, we should
also be looking at maybe this is, through this we can encourage affordable
housing developments by .. .
. . . you know lessen, lessening or being less. . .less restrictive on the
requirements in the park assessment area. Now. . .you know, I think we can use
this as a tool. And it kind of is tied into like our housing shortage. . .as we
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perceive throughout our counties. I think that when it's land, when it says land in
lieu, in lieu of land. . .cash--so I think the focus is land. That should be the first
focus. And I believe the parks. . .department and previous parks directors--not
just myself and the current Parks Director--others have always looked at the land
first, knowing the importance of parks in, in a neighborhood. And a tot lot, you
know, what they call the postage-stamp park is just as important to a little
two-year-old as a baseball diamond is to a 14-year-old who's on the All Star
.(laughter)... Pony League Team or whatever. But, you know, all sizes can fit
somebody in this case. So I think we have any opportunity to look at this
ordinance and really make it work for what we have as a vision for Maui County
in the future. And these are beginning steps that we're taking, but you know as,
as a starting point, I can certainly. . .support Mr. Hokama's
amendment. . .proposed amendment and say we start from there, that hopefully
we'll encourage developers to look at it. And let's, we can come back and visit it
as we talk about it more or further, you know, next year or something or later this
year--to look at as an incentive package, this may be one of the areas--as we talk
about affordable housing. . .probably Mr. Carroll's committee, that we look at this
as a way to enhance. . .interest in providing affordable housing. Because, yes,
the margin as. . .the speaker from Smith Development, the margin, the profit
margin is small when you're doing affordable homes. You know, to, I'm sure a
developer much rather go out and build a million dollar home than to build, you
know, one affordable home.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And the Chair would agree with this line of reasoning. Because
with the Parks Director now having the ability to look at a development--if it's a
gated community, obviously there's going to be problems with this type of thing
because it's not gonna be a public park. But perhaps if it is gonna enhance the
value of what they are selling. . .if it's going to be something that would maybe
occur in an affordable complex--and I know Mr. Smith's development, and they're
definitely. . .right in the area that I would consider reasonably priced or at least
market priced, below market priced homes because they're well thought out,
they're well constructed, and they certainly fill a need in the community. So I
would be inclined to accept, also, the amendment.. .and the proposed
amendment because I think it's headed in a good direction where we have to
think of ways that we can reward people for doing the right thing and providing a
better quality of life for the. . .for the families that are gonna live in these areas.
So I, I would. . .definitely say that that's all right. Mr. Miyazono?
MR. MIYAZONO: You know, just a comment. I know that. . .Councilman Hokama did
mention that he's not really looking at larger type of parks, not community parks
or regional parks, more in a neighborhood parks. I think if we look at
neighborhood parks, we see that the majority of the users are from the
neighborhood--maybe at least 95 percent. And, and I think because of that
concept or idea, I guess many of the developers has accepted to maintain, own,
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and also allow the general public to utilize it. I think if you could take a look at
two points of importance here-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: --we need to look at the size of the park where it's gonna be affected.
And secondly, if there's no. . .impact, I guess we have to look at the impact on
adjoining parks. And maybe that will make sense from the standpoint of giving
them 100 percent credit. As we look at adjoining parks. . .and if, if we see that
there's no major impact by the development--and, again, it depends on the size
of the development--then I think that will be something that, that could, could be
worked out and I could agree with that. The only question I have in mind is. . .if
there is one that is open to the public--`cause right now, currently they have 100
percent credit if it's open to the general public. So. ..if they have privately
owned, privately maintained, and open to the general public, then. . .currently it is
100 percent credit at this point in time. So we just have to clarify the difference
between the two, and maybe it's, it's just a saying. I don't know. But maybe just
a point of, of discussion or. ..things that, you know, needs to be resolved. Thank
you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. And again my only comments to, to
Mr. Miyazono is that, again, my example for the Manele. . .Hulopoe Beach
Park--I, I believe it's 40-plus acres.. .and again, it's a multiple-phase project.
But, then again. . .when I was working for the development. . .it was one way that
as a developer, the Company felt that we can ensure quality level of
maintenance, as well as maintain the facilities. 'Cause it was not only gonna
serve the public, was gonna serve the development and the ability of having the
visitors have a good .. .
. . . experience at the hotel, at the golf course, and also as an amenity for them to
consider being future property owners on the island within that Project District
area. So I'm not too sure if we, we wanna restrict us on, on just neighborhood
parks. And I can appreciate your point, and my way of working on that one is
that lot of subdivisions, as I understand it, require. . .community or neighborhood
associations. . .as part of the development, that you're gonna become a part of
this residential. . .resident group of. . .of people. And maybe the association can
be. . .take ownership and. . .do couple of things--provide a mechanism for the,
that neighborhood or community to maintain regular communications, one; take
pride in their neighborhood in maintenance of a jointly used facility; and third, I
think it's. . .one great way of assisting themselves in providing certain safety,
public safety or what have you without the Police Department there because your
participation within your own neighborhood. . .you know. Community pride tends
to come from one another. And if this is a mechanism--and again, I, I think my,
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my colleague from Upcountry hit it, you know, we might wanna consider certain
situations where you give them more than 100 percent credit as a way of
motivation and encouragement to move into this area. Because if we're gonna
advance quality of life in this County, we have. . .1 think there's some consensus
that part of it is in the areas of recreation and that type of management, which is
parks. . .whether it be passive, active or multiple use parks. . .it's part of
something that everyone wants in this County. . .as I've been coming to be aware
of that. And in this current budget that we've just passed and the Mayor signed
today, the amount of County resources we're putting. . .in all three islands for
expansion of parks. . .tells me very clearly that it is part of the quality of life
equation here. And it's something for us to continue to move forward.
?: . . .(inaudible). . .

CHAIR JOHNSON: I really appreciate that. Do you have any other comments,
Mr. Miyazono?
MR. MIYAZONO: From the comment. . .on the maintenance part, it's, it's something
that is. . .you know, Charmaine probably would know is, is an ongoing concern
for the Parks Department. And the idea about. . .including, maybe maintenance
on a ongoing basis and giving more credit than 100 percent is, is something
should be considered. And I know you had just had a prior discussion with you,
Jo Anne, a couple weeks ago in city, California, small city in California. . .that
have that included as part of-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
MR. MIYAZONO: --assessment requirement, relative to. . .the developer's requirement.
And it's in maintenance. And that's where the cost is--it's in maintenance. The
cost of the development is one thing, but for the next 20 to 50 years, it's. . .it's big
cost. So the maintenance is something that we should seriously take a look at.
And, and I think that's wave of the, of the future. I think we need to look into that.
If not, our resources increase, manpower increases. As we know with the
increase in Parks personnel, say for example, it's gonna be for the next who
knows how many years. The more parks we develop, we have to include more
personnel. So it's something that maybe. . .looking at developers, looking at
ongoing agreements with homeowners association is something that we, we
need to push forward on. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Great. Thank you. You don't see any difficulties with the proposal
as. . .presented, Mr. Kushi, do you?
?: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. KUSHI: Well I

okay, this is paragraph "E", yeah, and, and--
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --understand the, the change I understand is that right now it reads 50
percent credit for a privately owned private maintained and privately. . .private
park. You wanna change it to 100 percent. The statute also, the same
paragraph says. . .gives privately owned, privately maintained but open to the
public. . is 100 percent. . .credit. So in essence, you're saying whether it's open
to the public or not, you're gonna give 100 percent anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Right.
MR. KUSHI: That's a public, that's a policy call. I don't see any problem with it.
But. . .it's up to you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well. . .in this particular situation, it's, it's stating that a subdivider
shall receive a credit of 100 percent of the area privately owned and maintained
parks and playgrounds if the Director of Parks and Rec. determines that the park
or playground will be available for public use in accordance with whatever rules.
And I, I believe that in this particular situation. . .the first part of. . .the amendment
would address. . .that same. . .same thing . . .(laughter). . . You know, it almost
seems repetitious . . .(laughter). . . because it's, it's repeating it and then it's
repeating it again. Because it. . .says it's set forth below, and then it goes on to
say a subdivider . . .(end of tape, start 18). . . Section "E". And it seems a little
bit redundant.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: So my interpretation is that it's at the discretion of the Parks
Director.
MR. MIYAZONO: . . . The difference-CHAIR JOHNSON: Is that correct?
MR. MIYAZONO: Well, the difference I see here is that. . .there's three elements to
this--privately owned, privately maintained, and opened or closed to the public.
That's the difference. It's privately owned, privately maintained--it's similar in
both instances whether you get 50 per, percent or 100 percent. The difference is
whether it's opened to the public--that's when you get the 100 percent. And the
way it's stated in this ordinance, if it's not opened to the general public, you got
50 percent. So that's the difference--whether it's opened to the general public or
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not. If it's not, it's 50 percent credit. If it's opened to the public, it's 100 percent
credit. So that's the difference between-CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I see what you're saying.
MR. MIYAZONO: --between the two.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Ms. Johnson?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so. . .uh. . .Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I, I think the word that's confusing here is the
word "conditions". . .because it says, you know it just runs on. The first sentence
and then the second sentence-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --the conditions are actually on the next page. . .the
things enumerated one through. . .nine. Those, those are the conditions. So it's
like Mr. Miyazono's saying--in one instant, it's opened to the public; another
instance it's not. So let's say if one park was in a gated community, that would
certainly be not opened to the public, but opened to that particular community, so
that one would be the 50 percent under our current law. And then a privately
owned and maintained park that's out along one of the streets that anybody can
get to or for public use would be the 100 percent park. So if we change this. . .to
100 percent, it's basically the same thing. . .you know, we're just saying it
twice--100 percent for one, 100 percent for the other. And I don't know .. .
. . . you know, if this is the time that we should consider upping the, the
public. . ."opened to the public" park now to a higher percentage. . if it would be
appropriate to do it at that time. . .at this time or, or wait on it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I have no objection to moving forward with the increase if it's
opened to the public--because I think that has a. . .a. . .let's say a. . .a better use
or it's more accessible to the public, it's providing a benefit to the general public.
Whereas, if it's in a private. . .gated community, you're increasing the asset. . .for
the benefit of the people that are living there. But generally they're paying for all
the cost, they're paying for the maintenance, the irrigation, everything else.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. I, I think, Madam Chair, what, what my concern
might be--and it's, probably Ed Kushi is thinking about the nightmare this
particular issue .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(laughter).

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 31, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . that somehow we have to. . .somehow tie a
percentage into a value. . .a dollar value for the maintenance of a park, operation
and maintenance of a park. And that might take a little, a little bit of research to
say what if we come up with 15 percent, 115 percent, or why don't we just
arbitrary, can we just arbitrarily throw out 125 percent, 115 percent, whatever?
So I think that we need to have some figures as to possibly what might be a cost
per square footage . .(laughter). . perhaps of, of what it would take to maintain
a park and you'd have to also determine what is the life of a park. . .how long,
you know, some parks are hundreds of years old. But I mean, the, it seems to
me that we have to have some sort of basis for saying what the
percentage. . .more than 100 percent is. Even though it doesn't seem like we
justified why we had a percentage under 100 percent, it almost seems like we
would need to have some justification for saying 50 percent, 25 percent,
whatever it is. So, you know, I, I wouldn't have a problem with changing this
ones--that they both say 100 percent for now. I think we still need to, to. . .show
a difference between the "open to the public" and a "not opened to the public"
park. And with the thought in mind that we are looking at providing incentives
for. . .private ownership and open to the public parks. So that might send a
message out that we are, we are open on the other end--not just closing all this
other stuff, but we're also opening on the other end.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Upcountry . . .

You know following up. . .my colleague from

. . . is that considered a park, Mr. Miyazono, in West Maui where you have that
gorilla. . .refuge or reserve for Koko or something. . .that, that's not considered a
park?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-uh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What is that considered?
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's a nature preserve.
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . It's in Conservation.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Conservation land.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(inaudible). .
MR. MIYAZONO: Is this. . .is. . .I'm just trying to familiarize myself with this location.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It's above. . .Kapalua Airport, I believe.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, the . . .
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And they have so many acres. . .dedicated-CHAIR JOHNSON: The Nature Conservancy-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for, yeah-CHAIR JOHNSON: --has dedicated-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --dedicated for a specific-CHAIR JOHNSON: --a portion of the land, and also the Camerons had helped to
finance. . .the improvements.
MR. MIYAZONO: I guess that comes under the State, I guess. Their, their intent is for
preservation as part of a Nature Conservancy program. The State. . .1 don't
know, Department of Land and Natural Resources-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: --I was thinking.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Because my thoughts on, under the private
side. . .Members, was that like for a neighborhood park, you know, it may work
whereby the, as part of the community association or neighborhood group-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --would say, you know, I mean, we'll allow anybody to
use our park but we're gonna keep it private because from 8 p.m. every night we
don't want people . .(laughter). . . in the park-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for either safety reason or noise factors or anything
else. . .we wouldn't want people to use the park. So we can, as a private park,
exert certain types of controls that maybe it's, would be more difficult than a
public park.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh. . .is one thing. And that was one of my ideas of
how you can still. . .accommodate the needs of the residents that are around the
park itself. . .for those type of situations.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And the Chair appreciates what you're saying because we have an,
a small area, albeit we live in a community that does happen to have a gate,
which very infrequently does not work-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: --but it, it's one of those things that the residents there don't go out
to the parks. They usually stay in the area that's open space. They'll use some
of the pool and. . .you know, there's tennis courts. I don't do any of those things,
but the other residents that live there do take advantage of that. So they're really
not. . .putting a further burden on other areas. We pay for the full maintenance of
that. . .the upkeep and everything. And it is for the enjoyment of those people
who, who in. . .who really do those types of recreational activities. I, myself, we
pay the maintenance fee, but we don't use it. But it's there for the use of the
other residents. So. . .at this time, I know Mr. Molina has to leave
. . .(laughter). . Would you like to make-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah-CHAIR JOHNSON: --a comment?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, just one comment. Thank you, Madam Chair.
Urn. . .I'm glad. . .Floyd brought up the point of the maintenance of the park
because that's so important, and getting the homeowner's association involved in
that. I was just curious. . .Paukukalo. . .Community Association now, the, I
believe they have a. . .they maintain that park area, that, that Association. Can
you give me some background on that, Floyd?
NOTE: Silence.

MR. MIYAZONO: . . . I'm not really familiar with that particular issue, but we do work
with some community associations. . .relative to the maintenance of existing
parks. But their participation will be. . .somewhat limited from the standpoint
of. . .pick up trash. . .you know, trash and just somewhat secure the area in case
there's any vandalism acts or things like that. But we are still currently. . .mowing
the facility. At, at times when you depend on homeowners, I think one of the
concern that I, has always brought up is that they really don't have the
equipment. If the park is half decent in size, you would need a riding mower.
They don't have riding mowers. They may ask for weedeaters to utilize. . .trash
bags. So come to a point we might as well do it ourselves. You know, so it really
depends how much the homeowners are willing to do. Uh. . .so, so we have

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 31, 2001

worked with group that are more--you know, there are some really more. . .more
aggressive in what they wanna do and what they wanna accomplish. So that
works out good. Those that somewhat is aggressive in the first part and
afterwards they somewhat die out, is, is eventually we might as well take are of it
ourselves.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So what-MR. MIYAZONO: So it varies quite a lot .. .(inaudible due to interruption)-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --about how many in Maui County you have, have this
relationship with the County as far as taking care of their neighborhood parks?
How many associations, offhand?
MR. MIYAZONO: Well, you know recently on the neighborhood park side, we've, we've
asked them to. . .you know, the Parks Department push has been for them to
have it privately owned and privately maintained, open to the public. And I think
we have worked pretty well with. . .two or three of the recent developers. I think
what's very important, that--you know, we also have general discussions. And
the concern that Mr. Hokama brought up is, is. . .very relative to their concern
relative to safety of the homeowners. Whenever we speak, I, you know, I bring
up suggestions such as don't put up a basketball court, and definitely don't put
up lights. Because you do basketball court and bring up lights, you're gonna
bring these people that you really don't want in the area. I think it's very
important from the standpoint of what kind of amenities you have in the park. If
you just have a grassed area. . .certain amount of trees, then maybe that might
do. If you put in some barbecue pits, some picnic tables, maybe you are inviting
others as well during the evening time or at, late at night. And where it's
located--is it located right next to the road where people can see it and they'll just
stop by; or do you have it somewhat in the residential area where, you know, it's
not very easy to see unless you can drive in and actually see the park there? So
it somewhat depends on the location and what kind of amenities that you can
somewhat control these unwanted guests . . .(inaudible). . . So that kind of works
out more or less. But we have been pushing, when it comes to neighborhood
park, the concept of privately owned, privately maintained. . .and open to the
general public. Probably, my guess is about 95 percent of the users are people
that actually live there. Percentage might even be higher.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. And. . .obviously if you have to leave, Mr. Molina, we
completely understand. Uh. . .are there any other questions on this particular
item? It, it's gonna be my recommendation that we. . .take. . .that friendly
amendment and use the 100 percent then. Because. . .Mr. Miyazono does have
the authority to decide whether it's land or whether it's money that we're taking at
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this point. So I think that he's gonna weigh very heavily whether it's agreeable to
the County or not agreeable. So if that's. . .all right, we can move onto some of
the other areas in the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So did you, did you wanna do an amendment, a formal
motion now-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --on this amendment-CHAIR JOHNSON: --I think-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --or do you wanna wait on that?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --what we can do, I would like to do them all at one time. Let's just
go through each one, and then-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --and those that we can agree on, we'll just make one amendment,
do it all at one time.
. . . Is that, is, is that best? Would that be agreeable? Or would you rather have
Mr. Molina vote on this particular issue right now?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I, I think it's an issue, if, if the Members are ready, we
could vote on this one issue and, and have that-CHAIR JOHNSON: Is that the-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --under your belts.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --preference?
. . . Fine, as long as we have Mr. Molina here, I have no difficulty with doing that.
Uh, it, then it's the Chair's intent to make a motion that .. .
. . . under. . .Section 18.16.320 . . .
. . . on Page 3, which would be subsection "E", a subdivider shall receive a credit
of 100 percent of the area of privately owned and maintained parks and
playgrounds if the Director of Parks and Rec. determines that the park or
playground fulfills the conditions set forth below--that the wording will be changed
in that section.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. . it's been moved by Councilmember Carroll, seconded by
Councilmember Tavares. Is there any further discussion on the item?
. . . Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any "nays"?
. . . Seeing none, the motion carries. So that amendment will be added in.
VOTE:

Kawano,
Molina,
AYES: Councilmembers
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to Section 18.16.320.E.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Shall we return. . .1 guess we'll be going back. . .1 believe it's onto
Page 2. . .and this would be . . .
. . . under Section B.2, and this was a recommendation made by
Councilmember Enriques.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh, Madam Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I only meant to take up the one that Mr. Hokama was
here for.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh . . .
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So if you wanna go back to the original. . .discussion,
I, I think that would be fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, that's-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that's fine. It, it's not really a difficulty, then for us to consider the
entire ordinance, any of the other items?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So if you choose to go through the whole entire ordinance, that's
fine. If you want to return to the conversation that we were having about the 100
percent.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Whatever your preference . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I think if we go back since we have people, you
know, who testified and. . .expecting discussion on that particular item.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Then let's return to the 100 percent rather than go
through the whole ordinance. We'll go through that particular item.
. . . The Chair having heard the. . .comments and received the opinion. . .is
of. . .the impression that what we are doing currently is certainly appropriate.
And looking at the calculations that we had done last time, I think that. . .at this
point it seems to be that's what every other county is doing, there's no 45 percent
and no 50 percent. It, it's just straight dollar for dollar. . .exchange. In view of the
discussion that we also had last time and the calculations that we came out with,
I. . .considered it very carefully, looked at what some of the developments are
that are coming forward, and the cost of land just is not going down--especially
when we. . .this week considered the purchase of the acreage in Kihei
. . .(laughter).. . Its extremely expensive looking at land. So I believe that at this
point I would. . .like to more forward and move this particular. . .item out of this
Committee by. . .changing the wording in that particular section to reflect the 100
percent. Would anyone care to make a motion . . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh, Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes--
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --Char. . .prior to making the motion, Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, prior to making--that's. . .100 percent of the fair
market value? Are we gonna move to "fair market value" rather than "assessed
value"?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh . . .
. . . the wording that we have. . .it, that's. . .you're talking about what's on
Page 3?
. . . We're gonna go with-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, I was looking at the matrix, so I guess we should
look-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, you're looking at-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --at the same thing.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --matrix. Yes-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --if we, if we're looking at the 100 percent and then what was taken
out was "the average of the following values determined at subdivision approval".
That wording was taken out, and then just go to 100 percent of the assessed
valuation of the subdivided lands. . .in accordance with the last certified
assessment for real property tax purposes. And then the remainder. . .would
also be taken out--in terms of the average calculation. And I think that last time
following the discussion, it was really important to know that it was tied directly to
the land that we're looking at--if that land is in Hana, if that land is in Makena, or
if the land is in Molokai, it has a very different value. So I, I'm prepared if the rest
of the Members are also convinced that this is the direction we should move in,
I'm prepared to. . .make that into the form of a motion that we take Section C and
change the wording as it has been proposed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Second.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. . .so it's been moved by Councilmember Tavares, seconded
by Councilmember Carroll. Is there any discussion on the item?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Be, because what we just moved on was the one
presented on Page 3 which says. . .now will read 100 percent of the assessed
valuation of the subdivision lands in accordance with the last certified
assessment for real property tax purposes. . .period, I really am interested in
looking at being consistent with the other Counties and looking at the fair market
value. And if Mr. Kushi can gather from the discussions we've had today. . .what
particular direction we may wanna go into and look at those . . .
. . . the three other Counties and how they've worded their fair market value .. .
. . . uh. . .conditions or, or. . .ordinances and maybe come up .. .
. . . with something more definitive. I think we have to add something, you know,
if we're gonna. . .not go with the. . .assessment of real property tax. I think. . .1, I
don't know, maybe I, maybe I'm interested in hearing what Mr. Kushi might have
to say regarding that, or how we should proceed .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . if we could do it this way first or. . .actually tackle
the fair market value question. . .concurrently.
MR. KUSHI: Uh, Madam Chair. . .1, I think you should tackle it before you, you move on
this motion.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: You need to amend the motion, but. . .but. . .1 mean, the motion on the
floor is based on assessed valuation. . .from real property tax assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: What you. . .the other jurisdictions really. . .don't even mention that. They,
they go fair market value and they, they defined what fair market value is or, or
can be. So. . .1, again it's your decision which way you wanna go. In terms of
the other jurisdictions. . .language, formula, basis. . .1 have really no preference.
But, I mean, and they're all following basically the same procedure. . .in terms of
three appraisers, a majority of three land appraisers . .(inaudible). . less
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fair. . .one by the subdivider, one by the County. I don't want appointed by a
Circuit Court. You don't wanna get involved in that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: In terms of the qualifications of the appraisers themselves. . .Honolulu has
a...
. . . a reasonable qualification standard. Uh .. .
. . . again, the, the other issue if you're gonna go that way is that. . .at what point
in time should the land be appraised at. . .prior to subdivision or raw land or at
final subdivision. . .with improvements? You know, so that's your, your decision.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: The, the other situation which may come about and .. .
. . . you know, take it for what, whatever you want to. . .want, that I make the
statement, is that. . .let's say you have a subdivider, you know, highly expensive
luxury. . .land in Kihei .. .
. . . and the land values per square foot is, is really high. . .and he makes ten
units or, or he has to provide ten units. And he comes to Mr. Miyazono and says,
okay. . .based on 500 square feet per unit, I'm willing to give you land. . .it's
5,000, what it's 5,000 square feet?
. . . Or whatever, but not here, I'll go down the road and buy it. . .I'm, but I'm
gonna give you that land. Okay? So I'll go down the road and buy a cheaper lot,
I'm ready and willing to dedicate that lot to you. Then he comes back and he
says, well, instead of buying that lot, I'll pay you for that lot. . .111 pay this in lieu
fee. Okay, so how would you address that situation? He's willing to provide land
not in his subdivide, subdivision. . .outside of his subdivision. . .but then he, he
wants to take advantage of this in lieu payment. So what does the Parks Director
do or what does this Council want the Parks Director . .(laughter). . to do, you
know, basically? Because I can see that happening.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. I can, too.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It happens with housing.
NOTE: Silence.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . The. . .the . . .
. . . the basic thing that I'm concerned about right now is that we get into fair
market value, it's a very arbitrary thing. It changes. I look at the assessed
valuation--if you just all got your real property tax bills, I think you can pretty
much tell that it's not that far off of fair, what I would deem fair market value. And
in some cases, what you could actually get for your property and the assessment
are not too far away from one another. So I would be inclined to leave it currently
at the assessed valuation of the subdivided lands .. .
. . . The way that's it's been proposed, and then look at a formula at some future
time where we might wanna look at fair market value. The. . .the other thing
that's happening with our Real Property Tax Division is there's. . .a capability that
they now have. . .that they have not had in the past. And that is the ability to
actually send out the tax bills from here, look at the valuations in a little bit
different way. Uh. . .maybe. . .there's a more realistic approach that they will be
using. Not knowing what that is at this point is gonna make it really difficult--in
my mind. . .for us to come up with some kind of realistic formula.
. . . I would like to find out ...(sigh)... Mr. Carroll, if you have any thoughts
. . .(laughter). . . on the subject as to using assessed valuation or-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: All-CHAIR JOHNSON: --fair market.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: All right. . .in previous discussions that we had somewhere
and sometime. . .what he was talking about, okay, are not. . .par, property,
they're building the homes, 5,000 square feet goes for $5,000. They wanna say
they've got a piece of land down the street goes for $3,000, they wanna use that
same area, that same amount of land to use that assessment. It seems simple
that they would just pay the balance in cash. . .from their assessment on the
other side, I mean, the original parcel that they should have given. Okay, do we,
is that in there anywhere that we can do that?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: That's there already, right?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's already there.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Okay, so that's not a problem, then, yeah?
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. . . I just wanted to, to clear that 'cause that's what .. .
. . . Ed, that's what you were running through the first time, yeah, if they switch
properties?
MR. KUSHI: . . . Yeah, and I only point this out because. . .in, in the ordinance itself,
you know, on the previous page, Section B. . .B-2 where. . .where it
says. . .the. . .it starts off "the land provided or dedicated shall meet the following
standards". Number 2 is that the land provided or dedicated shall be located in
the community plan region in which the proposed subdivision is located. You
know, this is not necessarily required to be in the subdivision.
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . And further your proposal's saying that. . .you know, you could be in a
different community, adjacent plan. . .community plan region.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Could we put something in, in there where we would take the
value of the land where the subdivision is a base value, though?
MR. KUSHI: Again-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(inaudible). . .
MR. KUSHI: --that's, that's. . .that's your call.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Well, that's what I'd like to do.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's what our amendment is.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Yeah. That-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: 'Cause it's . . .
. . . I'm sorry.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: --all right.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No, no-CHAIR JOHNSON: But just don't--
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --that-CHAIR JOHNSON: --for the minutes.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --because it seemed like. . .when Ed brought that up, that that
wasn't covered. But I see it as being covered. So-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --am I missing something here?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I, I think the key is that it's assessed valuation of the
subdivision lands-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Right-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --so it's pretty specific-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's very specific.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --as this amendment that's on the floor right now. And
then if you look at Number 2 right below all that purple stuff, it has the comb,
combine the payment of money with land to be provided. So I think that would
take care of your concern.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Well, that was my understanding. But when Ed was
presenting it, it seemed to. . .that he was concerned that that wouldn't work.
That, you know, we were looking at this other piece of land, there would be a
problem.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I, I think that would be the call of the Parks Director .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, that's-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --whether or not that land would be. . .the value would
be based on the subdivided land. But with the location of the park. . .could be
based on, primarily, only on the Parks Director's recommendation. . .within the
parameter set here--as far as being in the community plan or the next one,
whichever one's . .(inaudible).
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: All right, now that's the way I thought it was.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Okay. No, just making sure. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: You're correct, Councilmember Carroll. And I think that because of
the fact that we did change over to the. . .discretion of the Parks Director, so
much of what we're looking at now takes on a very different light because now
he's gonna be make, able to make that determination as to what is best for the
community.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, uh. . .excuse me, Madam Chair? I only say that because, you
know-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. KUSHI: --working with developers in the past. . .1 would try that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Right.
MR. KUSHI: . . .(laughter). . . So as long as you, the Committee has discussed it, then
you know. . .know, make it known . . .(laughter). . . that if you're gonna pay, you
pay on the land you subdivide.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right. Good point.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. And if that's agreeable, then we have the motion on, is on
the floor, it's been seconded . . .(laughter). . . Is there any further discussion on
this particular item?
. . . Mr. Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: I'm ready for vote.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
. . . All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
. . . All those opposed?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . So there's no "nays", so the motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kawano, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Molina.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to Section 18.16.320.C.1.

CHAIR JOHNSON: And we have . . .
. . . how many other measures left? We've got Page 2. . .to refer back to. And
that's just the measure that .. .
. . . Corp. Counsel had mentioned--which is. . .B.2. And that's item number 2.
And that was Councilmember Enriques' amendment where it states: or in the
community plan region adjacent to the community plan region in which the
proposed subdivision is located, excluding Molokai and Lanai.
.
.
Is
there
any
Councilmember Tavares?

discussion

on

this

particular

measure?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. . .I'd like to ask Corp. Counsel--would it be, or
could it be appropriate for. . .instead of us putting it into the pro, into the
amendment like this, that if. . .it's outside of the community plan region, that it
require Council approval?
. . . Could we use that? Because I don't think this is gonna apply in very many
cases. But there are, you know, one or two. But there should be. . .1 guess a
vehicle to discuss it, rather than say oh, no, the law says only in the community
plan region. . .but to give some flexibility that there may be situations. . .down the
line as we grow. . .where this may have an implication. But I guess that's a
question of could, could the exception be subject to Council approval?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, that's, that's fine. . .as long as it comes to you to. . .decide.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
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MR. KUSHI: So, so it, my understanding is if the Council says okay, it could be
anywhere?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MR. KUSHI: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, because there are corporations that do own lands. . .1
believe in totally separate area from where they would be situated. I know Maui
Land and Pine, for example, has some land Upcountry which is
completely. . .different from where they would be ordinarily doing business.
Uh. . .the wording, then. . .Mr. Kushi, would be?
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I, I'd like to leave the wording for. . .or in the
community plan region adjacent to the community plan region in which the
proposed subdivision is located, and then have the provision in there about "as
approved by the Council" or. . .or .. .
. . . something.
. . . Or maybe . .(laughter). . I don't know, maybe I just leave it to Mr. Kushi.
Maybe it should just end after where it's. . .before the blue starts, and then say
exceptions . . .
. . . you know, exceptions to this . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(inaudible).
CHAIR JOHNSON: Could you-MR. KUSHI: Uh-CHAIR JOHNSON: --I know this is off the top of your head . . .(laughter). .
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. And it's not doing too well today. So-ALL: . .(laughter).

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 31, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's in the afternoon.
MR. KUSHI: .. .(laughter)... Let, let me just work on some language. . .as long as I
know the intent--that unless the Council approves, it has to be in the same
community plan region.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. I, that is the intent.
MR. KUSHI: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .would it be appropriate at this time, then, to. . .move forward
on, with that as a motion in order to move this out of Committee with the wording
to be presented at the full Council meeting?
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . I have no problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, no objection.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Uh. . .do we need to do a formal vote on that,
Mr. Kushi. . .or would it be one of those items that we, since we're taking a vote
when it goes to full Council anyway, if we just. . .moved it forward with the intent
that you will work on the language and that it will be presented at the Council
meeting . . .
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . in its proper form? All right, if there's no objections, that's what
we will do with this particular measure on Page 2.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mad-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Is it your understanding that it would re, would, would
apply only to adjacent community plan regions? Because I think I did hear
somebody say oh. . .doesn't matter, wherever, all over.
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NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: ...(sigh)...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I actually think it should just be-CHAIR JOHNSON: Adjacent?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --the adjacent. . .except for Molokai and Lanai.
Because-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --you wouldn't, you wouldn't want a, a land, a park
dedication from Lahaina to be used in Hana.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You know, to me that's a far-CHAIR JOHNSON: It-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --far stretch.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It would be adjacent. And that would be the intent-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that the, if there's-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --any deviation from that, it would come to the Council
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
. . . Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Although in Hana sounds fine.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, bad example.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(laughter).
MR. KUSHI: Um, wait, wait, wait, Madam Chair. I mean, I'm getting confused here.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: The community plan region. . .so you're saying that ex, except for Molokai
and Lanai, if you're gonna deviate and contribute land in adjacent community
plan region, then you need Council approval.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's the intent. Right.
MR. KUSHI: So if it's not adjacent then. . .it's not allowed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. Fine.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(laughter).
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(laughter). . All those in favor say "aye" .. .(laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any objections . .(laughter). . or any-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's-CHAIR JOHNSON: --"nays"? No. No "nays". All right, thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kawano, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
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NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Molina.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to Section 18.16.320.B.2, relating to
land dedication standards.

CHAIR JOHNSON: We're moving forward-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: If we don't like it-CHAIR JOHNSON: --where we're actually getting this accomplished.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --we can change it at first reading.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: If we don't like it, we can change it at first reading. If,
if-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Mr. Kushi will show it to you. . .before, you know,
before it gets-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --to first reading, then I think it will be helpful.
CHAIR JOHNSON: We will be going through this. And I really appreciate his
assistance, too. Uh. . .there's only, I believe .. .
. . . on Page 4-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm sorry, before we go to Page 4, on Page 2 . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . I think that, I don't know if we did that one
already. . .the one above . .
. . . or page, in purple.
. . . I didn't, I didn't have a note in my margin, so I'm not sure if that was-CHAIR JOHNSON: I don't-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --already passed or not.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I don't have anything in purple on mine. But-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that does not mean that . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's in B on Page 2. . .B .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . in the first sentence. Boy, that's a long sentence,
but in the first sentence toward. . .it says: or pay the County a sum of money or
provide improvement to a park in the community plan region. Was that already
passed?
CHAIR JOHNSON: I don't have it highlighted in my particular binder. But I'm looking at
the draft on 5/24/01. Is that the draft-MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that you're looking at?
NOTE: Silence.

MS. INOUYE-OGATA: . . . Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: I have. . .yes?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: May I say something?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, you certainly may, Jan
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MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Uh. . .according to Ordinance Number 2956. . .which was
previously, which previously passed second and final reading,
Section 18.16.320.B. . .the amendments that were included were: the Director of
Parks and Recreation shall require. . .each subdivider as a condition of approval
of a subdivision to (1) provide land in perpetuity or shall dedicate land for park
and playground purposes; or (2) pay the County a sum of money; or (3) provide
improvement to a park in the community plan region; or (4) provide an equivalent
combination thereof, pursuant to Subsection C. It also continues onto
Number 1: each subdivider shall convey the land to the County by warranty
deed free and clear of any liens or encumbrances; pay for the record, recordation
of. . .title to the County, which is capital "C"; and ensure the County's. . .capital
"C", title pri. . .providing a standard owner's title insurance policy for the County
with coverage in the amount of the fair market value of the proper. . .property
dedicated herein. So I believe those were already included in-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Could you go over paragraph B, again?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: B?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No. Yeah, you just read Number 1, right?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: It, it's. . .enumerated 1, 2, 3, 4.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. So just before that 1. . .is that-MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Section B?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: B. . .underscored-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Should you-MS. INOUYE-OGATA: --is the Director of Parks and Recreation shall require. . .in
bracket is "each". . .which is capitalized; underscored is "each", lower
case. . .subdivider as a condition of approval to. . .of a subdivision to. . .and
then-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's real different-MS. INOUYE-OGATA: --it moves onto 1, 2, 3, 4-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --than what I have. Wait, wait, stop, stop. It's real
different than what I have, so I, I need to find where I am.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Mine's different, too . . .(inaudible). . .
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Well, would you like a brief recess?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, please.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Brief recess . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

2:57 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:00 p.m.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting is back in order. All right, we're now all
on the same page-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm writing-CHAIR JOHNSON: --draft 5/24/01.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --do not use this . . .(laughter). .
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. And .. .
. . . so now the last item that we actually have to address, that's left to be
addressed is on Page 4. . .and it's on Item Number 5. And that would be in
regard to the automatic irrigation. . .the addition of the wording "of parks and
recreation", and the addition of the words "to the Council".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --it's been moved by Charmaine, seconded by Robert Carroll. Any
further discussion on the item?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I didn't mean to railroad things in here.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: This is just adding, I think we had prior discussion on
this. And this actually. . .pertains to the private parks .. .
?: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . at this point.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. . .that's my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So it's just adding automatic irrigation and clarifying
which director does it. . .and that the, if there's difference or whatever, the
recommendations are to the Council. So we already have someplace where
something is referred to the Council.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. And is there any further discussion on this? Seeing none,
all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any "nays"? Seeing none, the motion is carried.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kawano, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Molina.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE amendment to Section 18.16.320.E.5.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Therefore, we have passed out. . .all of the items relating to bill
number. . .well, it's actually gonna be-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --a bill for an ordinance to amend Section 18.16.320 of Maui
County Code relating to parks and playgrounds with the amendments. The other
item will be drafted by .. .

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 31, 2001

. . . Corporation Counsel Kushi. If there's any wording changes, myself and
Corp. Counsel Kushi will go through that on this particular section. But it's my
intent to move this out, then, to the full Council with the amendments as noted.
ITEM NO. 12: PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING DONATION FROM BILL
AND ANN FUTRELL (STAINLESS STEEL UPRIGHT REFRIGERATOR FOR
BUILDING "A" KITCHEN AT THE HANA COMMUNITY CENTER)
(C.C. No. 01-154)

CHAIR JOHNSON: The other item, I just wanted to make a little note for the record
because. . .Jan had gently reminded me that one of the things we should do. . .1,
it was on the first measure that we voted on, which was the acceptance of the
stainless steel. . .unit for Hana, would be that the. . .we recommended the
adoption of the proposed resolution, but then also recommended filing of the
communication. And that will be sent down to the full Council as well.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That was understood.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I, I know but. . .it had been raised, I guess, in a previous
meeting that we didn't state it specifically for the record.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It was implied. The same thing would apply to this. All right, do
you have anything, Mr. Kushi?
ITEM NO. 1:

RELATING TO PARK DEDICATIONS, SECTION 18.16.320 OF THE
MAUI COUNTY CODE (C.C. No. 97-328)

MR. KUSHI: Yeah. . .on the one, paragraph C.1 that you passed out regarding the
100 percent of assessed valuation?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
MR. KUSHI: I was wondering is this Committee's intent to say 100 percent. . .of the
assessed valuation of the subdivided lands prior to subdivision .. .
. . . in accordance with the last certified assessment for real property taxes?
CHAIR JOHNSON: And you're on Page 3?
MR. KUSHI: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . I believe that is the Committee's intent.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: What does the other guys do?
MR. KUSHI: Okay. . .I'm-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: At subdivision approval.
MR. KUSHI: --City and County is fair market value of the land prior to subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . Kauai County is . . .
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Honolulu is prior to subdivision.
MR. KUSHI: Right. Right. City and County of Honolulu is prior to subdivision. Kauai
County is-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Convoluted.
MR. KUSHI: --is-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
MR. KUSHI: --is prior to subdivision plus 50 percent of after subdivision. Uh. . .Big
Island is at the time of filing of final subdivision plat.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I believe all the discussion we've had has been prior to subdivision.
Is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I think so.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Every meeting that I've been at . . .(laughter). . . we've been
always referring to prior to subdivision. If you see no problem with that--we also
have to, Staff has just informed me, just make a formal motion to send this
forward for resolution. . .to the full Council with the changes as noted and with
the proper wording . . .(laughter). . . So what I would like to do at this time, if it's
appropriate, would be to make the motion. . .to move forward with this particular
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ordinance to amend Section 18.16.320 of the Maui County Code, relating to
parks and playgrounds, with the amendments in the form of a resolution which
will be passed onto the full Council.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And seconded by Chairman Kawano. It was, been moved by
Councilmember Carroll, seconded by. . .Chairman Kawano.
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Ex-CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there any further discussion?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Excuse me, Madam . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, excuse me. . .Jan, did I misunderstand what you had said?
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Urn. . .I'm not sure. . .for clarification, you want this in the form
of a resolution?
CHAIR JOHNSON: That was what I understood you to say.
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Oh, no. Urn. . .this is proposed in the form of a bill. So. . .1 think
we just need to state this in a formal motion that the Committee's
recommendation is to. . .recommend first reading on the proposed bill.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So I will amend . . .(laughter). . . my motion to state that this
is to be sent on to the full Council .. .
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . as, you know. . .as Jan previously stated . . .(laughter). . . And
it's been moved by Councilmember Carroll and .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . amended, again, you know-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . . this is getting very confusing. It's late in the day,
but the intent, basically, is. . .to move this onto the full Council for action. And
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that's what we will be doing at this point. So the, the motion--I would really like
you to state the motion in the proper form, Jan, so that it's clear for the record.
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . And we are amending the motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. . .yes, that we are amending the motion-MS. INOUYE-OGATA: Yeah-CHAIR JOHNSON: --or correcting-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Shall we withdraw the motions?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I think so.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Why don't we do that?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Let's withdraw the motions entirely.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: The mover withdraws the motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, yes. All right, the motions are withdrawn, the second is
withdrawn. We will start over. Could you please take it from here, Jan?
NOTE: Silence.

MS. INOUYE-OGATA: . . . Perhaps, I mean, one of the other Council Members may
wanna make the motion, but I believe that it should be. . .the motion should state
that it is the Committee's recommendation to pass the proposed bill out for first
reading.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: As amended.
MS. INOUYE-OGATA: As amended.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I--
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MS. INOUYE-OGATA: As amended.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, Council-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm sorry, I'm sorry. Erase. . .Iwithdraw my . . .
. . . since you made-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
. . . Okay, you want me to, you want me to read the whole thing out?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, just read it out.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . .(sigh). . .
. . . Let's see .. .
. . . move that. . .we pass out this amended . . .
. . . it's Section. . .this would be Section 18.16.320 of the Maui County Code.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . As amended.
CHAIR JOHNSON: As amended.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: As amended, excuse me.
CHAIR JOHNSON: For first reading . . .
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: For first reading . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . to the Council.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . to the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON:
. . .(laughter). . .
That's. . .that's a motion made by
Councilmember Carroll. And. . .is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: And seconded by Council Chair Kawano. Thank you. I, is there
any further discussion on this item? Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Just so we can get more loony tunes on this, I think
what we were looking to was a resolution of this item in the Committee by
sending it to the full Council . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --and I think that was sort of the intent, but I garbled the words
horribly-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --it's very late in the day . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: This has been a long week.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I know. And I really appreciate your indulgence on this. It's been a
long, hard .. .
. . . I would say a long, hard undertaking. And many Councils before have dealt
with this, so I really appreciate it. Now I'm going to call for the vote. All those in
favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any "nays"? Seeing none. . .this motion carries and the measure
will be passed onto the full Council.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kawano, Tavares, Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Molina.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bill.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Councilmember-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank-CHAIR JOHNSON: --Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm sorry that the
representative from Smith Development left before we could address his
concern. If, if Members will look at the sketch that he gave out and the legend
that he has there that says 24 lots .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . and then the greenway is 10,560 feet. And I guess
that's what that park is in the middle. The next line is roadway. The roadway is
23,063 square feet. It's a little pathetic to me that the roadway is more acreage
than the park .. .(end of tape, start 2A)... what I was gonna ask was where was
this in the process. . .and if there's something that we could do, and maybe ask
Mr. Goode. . .1 don't know if this is coming to the Council for approval or not. I
don't know if we passed that zero-lot line. . .subdivision for this. . .for this project
in Hai. . .Paia. But it almost seems to me, with a project because it's this small,
that the entire thing could be made one way--you know around the circle .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . and it looks like, like they have two ways. And
maybe the, the width of that drive could be made smaller so the park could be
bigger.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I, I would-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(inaudible).
CHAIR JOHNSON: --I would agree.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, so I, I'm sorry that he left, but I know that I. . .1
have an appointment with Mr. Smith. . .on Friday. And I'll talk with him about this
and. . .get back, maybe, to the rest of the Members. But, because there is a
concern about what this is doing to those small projects. . .and the affordable
projects. And I think we need to keep that in mind. But I, I would trust that the,
you know, the Parks Director is, is gonna be able to make, you know, good
decisions about these kinds of parks. And, and knowing very well, now, if this
goes up, if everything passes at 100 percent. . .of assessed value, that this is
basically more than doubling what the park assessment is now. In some cases,
more than that because now we're looking at the subdivided lands and where
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they are, not an average of the lands across the County of Maui. So the Kihei
ones are gonna be higher, you know, Lahaina, whatever. So, you know, there
may be a whole lot more people willing to do park land rather than pay the fees.
So. . .you know, that's gonna be a lot more work, I think, for the Parks Director.
But. . .he's up to it, right? . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, I would-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: He's nodding yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I have to say I really appreciate his assistance, Mr. Kushi's
assistance, your indulgence. And. . .because of the fact that I'm not as familiar
with all of the details--this being my first term--I especially appreciate the
assistance of staff in helping me through this measure because a lot of times
even when you read something. . .you think you understand it, and later on when
it's interpreted the, the, in the proper manner .. .(laughter)... you, you find out
it's not at all what you thought it was . .(laughter). . So I do appreciate
everybody's assistance, pulling together as a team on this. Is there anything--oh,
the other items-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . .(inaudible).
CHAIR JOHNSON: --which will be received into the record are the. . .Department of
Corporation Counsel. . .May 30 th , 2001 correspondence; also the inclusion of the
determination of fair market value, also provided us by Corporation Counsel.
And for the record, we can also include the drawing which was given to us by the
testifier from Mr. Smith's. . .project.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Shall we turn these into the. . .Staff?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, I think that would be very good to make them a part of the
record.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: But-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . this one has holes, so does this go in already?
. . . The, the one from Corp. Counsel?
. . . I see the Secretary's adding [sic] "yes", so-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --stick it in the binder.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So we can put these in our binders. And if there's no objections, I
thank you all. And-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --if there's no further announcements, this meeting is adjourned.
Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (RC, JJ, MM, PK, CT)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ADJOURN: 3:13 p.m.
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

(2001)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 18.16.320
OF THE MAUI COUNTY CODE RELATING TO PARKS AND
PLAYGROUNDS
BE IT ORDAINED BY THE PEOPLE OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI:
SECTION 1. Section 18.16.320 of the Maui County Code, is amended to
read as follows:
"18.16.320 Parks and playgrounds. A. For the purposes
of this section, the following definitions shall apply:
"Approval" means the final approval granted to a proposed
subdivision where the actual division of land into smaller parcels is
sought; provided, that where construction of a building or buildings
is proposed without further subdividing an existing parcel of land,
the term "approval" shall refer to the issuance of the building permit.
"Dwelling unit" means a room or rooms connected together,
constituting an independent housekeeping unit for a family and
containing a single kitchen.
"Lodging unit" means a room or rooms connected together,
constituting an independent housekeeping unit for a family which
does not contain any kitchen.
"Parks and playgrounds" mean areas used for active or
passive recreational pursuits.
"Privately owned parks and playgrounds" mean parks or
playgrounds and their facilities which are not provided in perpetuity
or dedicated but which are owned and maintained by or on behalf
of the ultimate users of the subdivision pursuant to recorded
restrictive covenants. Where the privately owned park is a part of
the lot or lots on which a building or group of buildings containing or
divided into three or more dwelling units or lodging units are
constructed, it shall not be required that the private park or
playground meet county subdivision standards nor shall the area of
the private park or playground be deducted from the area of the lot
or lots for purposes of zoning or building requirements.
"Subdivider" means any person who divides land as
specified under the definition of subdivision or who constructs a

building or group of buildings containing or divided into three or
more dwelling units or lodging units.
"Subdivision" means the division of improved or unimproved
land into two or more lots, parcels, sites, or other divisions of land
and for the purpose, whether immediate or future, of sale, lease,
rental, transfer of title to, or interest in, any or all such lots, parcels,
sites, or division of land. The term includes resubdivision, and when
appropriate to the context, shall relate to the land subdivided. The
term also includes a building or group of buildings, other than a
hotel, containing or divided into three or more dwelling units or
lodging units. The term includes a building or group of buildings
converted from hotel to residential use. The term includes dwelling
units or lodging units added to a building or group of buildings,
other than a hotel, where the total number of units is three or more.
B. The director of parks and recreation shall require
each subdivider, as a condition of approval of a subdivision, to:
1.
provide land in perpetuity or shall dedicate land
for park and playground purposes; or
2.
pay the County a sum of money or;
3.
provide improvement to a park in the
community plan region; or
4.
provide an equivalent combination thereof,
pursuant to subsection C.
The land provided or dedicated shall meet the following
standards:
1.
Each subdivider shall convey the land to the
county by warranty deed free and clear of any liens or
encumbrances; pay for recordation of title to the county; and
insure the county's title by providing a standard owner's title
insurance policy for the county with coverage in the amount
of the fair market value of the property dedicated herein;
2.
The land provided or dedicated shall be
located in the community plan region in which the proposed
subdivision is located, or in the community plan region
adjacent to the community plan region in which the proposed
subdivision is located, excluding Molokai and Lanai;
3.
The land provided or dedicated shall have an
area of five hundred square feet for each lot or unit, in
excess of three, resulting from the subdivision; and
4.
The land provided or dedicated shall be subject
to acceptance by council resolution after the subdivider has
consulted the director of parks and recreation, the director of
public works and waste management, and the director of
planning who will submit their recommendations to the
council within thirty days of the initial park assessment
meeting with subdivider or waive the opportunity to do so.
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In lieu of providing land in perpetuity or dedicating
C.
land, the director of parks and recreation shall require the
subdivider to:
1. Pay to the county a sum of money equal to the
number of square feet which would have been required by
the preceding subsection, multiplied by [forty five] one
hundred percent of the [average of the following values,
determined at subdivision approval] assessed valuation of
the subdivided lands in accordance with the last certified
assessment for real property tax purposesd:
The average value per square foot of
a.
lands classified as improved residential,
The average value per square foot of
b.
lands classified as apartment, and
c.
The average value per square foot of
lands classified as unimproved residential; or]
2. Combine the payment of money with land to be
provided or dedicated, on the basis of five hundred square
feet per each lot or unit, in excess of three, resulting from the
subdivision; or
3. Provide improvement to parks and playgrounds
in the community plan region where the subdivision is
located. The value of such improvements shall be at least
equal to the sum of money required to be paid pursuant to
this section. The estimate for the cost of the improvements
provided shall be based upon cost estimates certified by an
engineer licensed to practice in the State of Hawaii.
For subdivisions which qualify as affordable housing
projects, this park assessment fee shall be deferred for
either one year from the date of final subdivision approval or
until fifty percent of the dwelling units of the affordable
housing project are sold or rented, whichever occurs first.
D. The county shall use the money received pursuant to
this section for the purpose of providing parks and playgrounds for
the use of purchasers or occupants of lots or units in the
subdivision. The money received in connection with a subdivision
shall accrue to a park assessment fund, and shall be appropriated
in the county budget for parks and playgrounds in the community
plan region where the subdivision is located. The estimated amount
available for appropriation in each community plan region shall be
set forth in the operating budget and capital program proposed by
the mayor.
E. A subdivider shall receive a credit of [fifty] one
hundred percent of the area of privately owned and maintained
parks and playgrounds if the director of parks and recreation
determines that the park or playground fulfills the conditions set
-
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forth below. A subdivider shall receive a credit of one hundred
percent of the area of privately owned and maintained parks and
playgrounds if the director of parks and recreation determines that
the park or playground will be available for public use in
accordance with all statutes, rules, and regulations pertaining to
county parks, and if the director determines that the park or
playground fulfills the conditions set forth below:
1.
Setbacks and other areas required by law shall
not be included in the computation of the credit;
2.
The size, shape, topography, geology, access,
use, and location of the site shall be suitable for park and
playground purposes, as determined after consultation with
the director of parks and recreation;
3.
The physical improvements provided shall
meet the needs of the occupants of the subdivision, as
determined after consultation with the director of parks and
recreation;
4.
Such parks and playgrounds shall not include
golf courses, marinas, or other similar uses for which a fee is
charged;
5.
The subdivider shall improve the site with lot
grading, grass planting, automatic irrigation, parking areas,
adequate drainage, and comfort stations; provided, that the
council may waive any of these requirements if the director
of parks and recreation determines that such improvements
are available nearby, are impractical, or are unnecessary;
provided further, that the director of public works and the
director of parks and recreation shall have an opportunity to
submit recommendations to the council;
6.
Prior to subdivision approval, the subdivider
shall enter into an agreement with the county, and shall
provide adequate security, to assure that the required
improvements and facilities shall be constructed;
7.
The use of the site shall be restricted to park
and playground purposes by recorded covenants which shall
run with the land, and which shall be enforceable by the
owners and occupants of the subdivision, and by the county;
8.
The perpetual maintenance of the site by the
owners and occupants of the subdivision shall be assured by
the recorded covenants running with the land, which shall
obligate the owners and occupants of the subdivision to
maintain the site in perpetuity, and which shall empower the
county to enforce the covenants or cause the maintenance
to be performed and subject the properties in the subdivision
to a lien until the cost of the maintenance is reimbursed; and
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9. Prior to approval of the subdivision, the
subdivider shall execute and record a unilateral agreement
in favor of the county to assure that such parks and
playgrounds shall be privately and adequately maintained in
perpetuity, and that the provisions of this section shall be
observed.
F. A subdivider shall receive credit for lands dedicated or
provided for park and playground purposes before the subdivision
approval, if the director determines that the lands comply with the
following requirements:
1.
The lands provided or dedicated shall comply
with the requirements of this section;
2.
The available credit applicable to a subdivision
shall be the area of lands dedicated or provided within the
appropriate community plan region, reduced by the land
area which would have been dedicated or provided if this
section were then in effect, and reduced further by the
portion of the credit applied to other subdivisions before the
subdivision approval;
3.
The portion of the available credit applicable to
the subdivision shall not exceed fifty percent of the land area
required to be provided or dedicated for that subdivision; and
4.
The credit shall not be transferable, but may be
apportioned among members of a joint venture subdivider by
an agreement filed with the central coordinating agency
within sixty days of the date the lands were dedicated or
provided.
G. Upon the provision of land in perpetuity or the
dedication of land by the subdivider as may be required under this
section, the county shall thereafter assume the cost of
improvements and their maintenance, and the subdivider shall
accordingly be relieved from such costs.
H. The following exemptions and exclusions shall apply:
1.
Subdivisions by agencies of the federal, state
and county governments shall be exempt from this section.
2.
Subdivisions of land into three or less
residential lots shall be exempt from this section. The land
so subdivided shall not thereafter qualify for this exception
with respect to any subsequent subdivision of any of the
resulting parcels.
3.
A lot resulting from a subdivision, the purpose
of which is to dedicate the lot to a federal, state, or county
government agency, shall be excluded from consideration
for the purposes of this section.
4.
Subdivisions for nonresidential use shall be
exempt from this section.
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An appeal from a determination by the director of
I.
parks and recreation, the director of public works and waste
management and director of planning pursuant to this section shall
be heard by the board of variances and appeals in accordance with
chapter 91, Hawaii Revised Statutes. Within sixty days after
hearing the appeal, the board shall affirm, modify or reverse the
determination of the director, giving its reasons for its decision and
shall report its decision to the council.
J.
The central coordinating agency may promulgate
rules in accordance with Hawaii Revised Statutes, chapter 91, to
clarify and implement this section."
SECTION 2. Material to be repealed is bracketed. New material is
underscored. In printing this bill, the County Clerk need not include the brackets,
the bracketed material, or the underscoring.
SECTION 3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its approval.
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